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GBYWS NEWSLETTER PROCESS

2017 – 2018
The GBYWS monthly newsletter is currently your primary opportunity to communicate with the membership about your Committee or SIG's activities. An accurate and timely newsletter helps every event go smoothly and ultimately makes your job easier.

There are over 23 of us who are responsible for sending information for the newsletter each month, and another half dozen who work on it behind the scenes.  To help us coordinate your input, please be aware of the requirements for publishing, which are necessary to help us produce a flawless newsletter to over 200 members each month.  

Your input is due approximately 2 weeks before it's mailed.  But since it's mailed about 2-3 weeks before the start of each month, your submission is actually due about 5 weeks in advance of the actual month the activity is scheduled. i.e.  July’s submission is for a September activity.
We're aware that the submission date seems a little early, but during the two weeks between your submission and its distribution:

· The Vice President (Sharon Vincent) reviews for content, accuracy and completeness;

· The Newsletter Chair (Joan Sogan) formats and assembles the information;

· The President (Carol Frecker) reviews the draft and adds her own message;

· Proofer (Mary Jane Lundholm) reads for content and accuracy; 

· Final corrections are made;

· The President approves final version and it is then emailed by Newsletter editor to the website;

 A calendar is provided and you may want to put the due dates on your personal calendar so you won't need a monthly reminder.
If you have any questions about your newsletter role, please contact Sharon Vincent, who will send out an email reminder a week before they are due to the chairperson responsible for the newsletter submission.  This email will have a hotlink to the form to use for the newsletter submission http://www.gbyws.org/newsletter-template.html  (This includes a sample filled-in form below)
All articles must be submitted in the template provided at this hotlink.  All lines need to be filled in for submission so make sure you have the dates, location, RSVP dates and any other pertinent information about the event ready before you click on the link to the form.  Sharon will then contact the submitter if there are any questions.   If you have any technical questions about the newsletter, please contact Joan Sogan.
Thank you 
Sharon Vincent, Vice President

sharonvince@gmail.com 
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	PLEASE SEND YOUR INPUT TO SHARON VINCENT BY FRIDAY:
	FOR THE NEWSLETTER FOR THE MONTH OF
	WHICH WILL BE E/MAILED THE WEEK OF

	July 24
	September 2017
	August 14, 2017

	August 28
	October
	September 18

	September 25
	November
	October 9

	October 23
	December
	November 6

	December 4
	January 2018
	December 18

	December 18
	February
	January 8, 2018

	January 22, 2018
	March
	February 5

	February 19
	April
	March 5


	March 26
	May
	April 09


Other notes:

For overall clarity and continuity, thank you in advance for allowing us to edit your submission.  Sometimes the editor or proofers will feel the accuracy could be improved by rewording, or lengthy submissions may be reduced if space is an issue.  

Format:  Please use the template online http://www.gbyws.org/newsletter-template.html and do not send the info in an email.  Please submit ALL information EVERY month, even if it repeats each month.  To ensure correct dates and details, the process works best, if every chair submits every month. 
Key Tips: 

· email address should all be lower case (queenbee@aol.com)
· please provide a complete address (name, street, city, zip code)

· all phone numbers should be formatted like 555.555.5554 (no dashes)

· Utilize past newsletters as your guide for content and formatting!

Examples
 
Name of Group: Culinary Critics

Date of Event: Tuesday, November 8th
Time of Event: 7:00pm
Location: Kathy Johnston, 1170 Gulf Blvd #1505 Clearwater, FL 33767
Cost: Online $7.52; $7.00 cash/check
RSVP Deadline:  11/4
RSVP to Whom: Please pay $7.52 per person online at www.gbyws.org or send checks for $7.00 per person, payable to GBWYS, to Ellie Anderson, 923 Bruce Ave., Clearwater Beach, FL 33767 elliebysea@gmail.com or 727.692.1190
Name of Submitter: Ellie Anderson

Email: elliebysea@gmail.com 
Other Pertinent Information: Since Culinary Critics is on Election Day this year, think red, white and blue or prepare a dish that’s a favorite of a past President. Appetizers, entrees, salads, desserts—your choice!
 
Name of Group: Mah Jongg
Date of Event: Tuesdays, September 5th & 19th
Time of Event: Lunch at Noon, play begins promptly at 1:00pm-4:00pm
Location: Clearwater Yacht Club, 830 Bayway Blvd., Clearwater Beach, FL 33767

Come try—we always have a beginners table!
Cost: Each member responsible for own lunch (bring small bills no credit cards) and play is free

RSVP Deadline: Friday before

RSVP to Whom: Joanne Tarbell, jctarbell@verizon.net or 727.729.8463
Other Pertinent Information:You must have a Mah Jongg card that can be purchased at Amazon—see American Mah Jongg League or www.nationalmahjonggleague.org



